DWG Report for ROS March 16, 2004 Meeting

· A subgroup of DWG members who have wind farms connected to their system held a working session during February 19 & 20 in Taylor. The purpose of this meeting was to perform detailed modeling of the wind farms and incorporate these models into the ERCOT load-flow cases and dynamic database. As a result of this working session, the following tasks were accomplished:
· Wind model programs originally written by PTI were modified and enhanced to allow more flexibility of inputting wind data into the ERCOT load-flow cases.

· Detailed modeling of several wind farms in West Texas was created and incorporated into a study summer peak 2007 load-flow case.

· Dynamic data for various wind models was produced and merged into the existing 2007 ERCOT dynamic database.

· Flat start based on the new detailed load-flow case and expanded dynamic database was initiated. Some errors in modeling were found and corrected. Flat start work is currently being performed and fine-tuned.
· The DWG and SPWG members met together in Austin on February 26 to discuss and seek a consensus on the proposed wording for ERCOT Operating Guides Section 1.5 which deals with under-frequency firm load shedding. After much debate and discussion, no proposed wording could be found to satisfy the requirements of both electromechanical and solid state relays. In the end, it was suggested that two proposed wording alternatives be presented to the ROS for review and decision.
